
Village of Tonica 
Board of Trustees Meeting 

Village Hall 
May 19, 2025 

 
The regular meeting was called to order by President Eric Skinner at 7:00 p.m. 
Monday May 19, 2025. Responding to roll call were Mike Supan Jr., Stephen 
Ebener, Tom Goskusky, Heather Sherman, Ray Martinez, Bob Steele, Dave 
Wiesbrock and Jessica Bonnell. Mark Zimmer was absent. The Pledge of 
Allegiance was recited. 

 
Village Clerk Report - Heather Sherman 

• Did water bills last week. 
• The minutes of April’s meeting were presented and approved. A motion 

was made by Tom Goskusky and 2nd by Mike Supan Jr. 
 
Treasurer Report - Jessica Bonnell  

• Monthly bills were presented and approved. A motion was made by 
Stephen Ebener and 2nd by Dave Wiesbrock. 

 
Police Report – Rollie Copeland  

• Several ordinance violations this month. All have complied at this time. 
• One report of fraud from a contractor. A report was made and turned over 

to the states attorney’s office. 
• Had a breakthrough in the stolen car case from Casey’s last year. The 

states attorney’s office is in charge of prosecution.  
 
Water & Sewer/Streets & Alley Report – Derek Keutzer  

• The EPA did an inspection at the water treatment plant. Besides updating 
some paperwork and the emergency plan everything was good.  

• Lots of mowing being done. 
• The S-10 needs tires and other work done to it. Keep it or look for 

something else? 

• The Canon Shelter and possibly the park shelter roof both need work 

done. 
• The air conditioning isn’t working properly at the public works building. 

Town & Country will be fixing it. 
 
 
 



Engineer’s Report - Jack Kusek 
• JW Ossola Inc. submitted bonds, contracts etc for the water main 

extension project. The start date is set for no later then June 2nd.  
  

Attorney’s Report - Robert Steele  
• A motion to pass Ordinance #673 Appropriations Ordinance was made by 

Mike Supan Jr. and 2nd by Mark Zimmer. A copy of the ordinance is 
available at the village hall. 

 
Trustees Comments & Complaints 

• Wiesbrock Landscaping will be planting three trees at the park to provide 
some shade.  
 

A motion was made by mike Supan Jr. and 2nd by Ray Martinez to adjourn the 
meeting at 8:30 P.M. 

 
Respectfully Submitted,  
  
Heather Sherman  
Village Clerk 

 


